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INLAND WATERWAY ELECTRONIC CHART PROJECT

The National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration’s (NOAA) Office of Coast Survey has committed to the creation of an inland waterways electronic chart database.  The purpose of the database is to provide the most current and accurate nautical chart information available in electronic form.

The Office of Coast Survey is creating this database by collecting and compiling existing data in its various formats from the USACE and USCG.  The data will be combined into a Electronic Navigational Chart (ENC) by converting the data into a single internationally excepted format and outputting an attributed vector set data for distribution to users.  A unique feature of this database will be Coast Survey’s commitment to maintain the database by continually applying and issuing updates. These updates will provide the latest navigation information to the mariner with unprecedented speed and accuracy. They will be electronically distributed  for automated collection and application to the mariner’s (or company’s) data set.  The Coast Survey will not produce, support, or recommend any particular system for display of the data, nor will it distribute any paper products of this ENC.

This electronic chart development effort for the U.S. Inland Waterways is in the prototype phase.  The prototype database will, at first, cover only the lower portion of the Mississippi River.  The objective of the prototype is to test data compilation and formatting processes and the near-real-time application of updates.  The prototype will also be used to establish the costs of this project, test distribution of updates and gathering feedback form users.

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) MVD REEGIS database will provide the majority of the data for the ENC database.  The REEGIS database currently covers the Mississippi from upper Mississippi River mile 300 near Hannibal Missouri, to the Gulf of Mexico.  The remaining 550 miles of the upper Mississippi, the Missouri, Illinois and Ohio Rivers all have geospatial databases with different formats.  Coast Survey will convert these data sets to a common format (IHO S-57), and provide one seamless attributed vector data set for the various waterways.  Pilots and navigation system manufacturers have stated that standardization of river data is critical if electronic chart display systems are to be accepted by the river community.

The Office of Coast Survey is actively seeking input from potential users as to the content, format, and frequency of updates to the database. This input is acquired through meetings with mariners, as well as interviews with USACE and U.S. Coast Guard (USCG) personnel and barge line representatives.

The inland waterway community’s response to NOAA’s concept of a riverine ENC database has been very positive. The availability of USACE and USCG data sources and the presence of DGPS stations throughout the river system, together with the strong preference by users for electronic charting systems, indicate a need for a government-certified navigation database for the Mississippi River System.
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